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Special CIP Committee Meeting Minutes - Amended
March 4, 2015
1:15 p.m.

Location:  Lynwood Roberts Room, 1st floor, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street, Suite 425

In attendance:  Council Members Lori Boyer (Chair), Matt Schellenberg, Bill Gulliford, John Crescimbeni
Excused: Council Member Greg Anderson
Also: Council Members Warren Jones (arr. 1:48), Reggie Brown (arr. 1:56) and Kimberly Daniels (arr. 2:50); Phillip Peterson, Trista Straits, Kyle Billy – Council Auditor’s Office; Juliette Williams – Legislative Services Division; Peggy Sidman – Office of General Counsel; Jeff Clements – Council Research Division;  Ronnie Belton, Joey  Greive, Angela Moyer,  Judy Garrard, Patti Coleman – Finance Department; Nicole Spradley – ECA
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting Convened: 1:20 p.m.
Council Member Boyer convened the meeting and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.  
Ms. Boyer distributed a list of all of the legislation that has been or will generated by the work of the committee to date – one bill already introduced, another two to be introduced on an addendum to the agenda next week, and another 6-8 ordinances in various stages of completion. She will coordinate with the General Counsel’s Office, Council Auditor’s Office and the Finance Department to proceed with whatever legislation can be completed in time for introduction next week. In response to a question, the Finance Department indicated that the accounting hold had been released on the Art in Public Places funds after that action was authorized by the committee several weeks ago. The committee discussed filing several bills without full exhibits and adding the exhibits by amendment in committee. Regarding the bill to close out completed council district projects, Teresa Eichner of the Mayor’s Office reported that she has met with all but one council member to get their concurrence in the closure decision.
John Pappas, Chief of Operations for the Public Works Department, presented a map showing the roadway resurfacing projects completed countywide over the past 5 years.
Teresa Eichner asked for guidance on how to list the projects that district council members had approved for closure but wanted remaining fund balances transferred to other specific projects. The committee asked Ms. Eichner to develop lists of those projects by council district for the committee to consider. Angela Moyer of the Budget Office asked for authority to adjust the revenue accounts to match the budget authorization side of the equation. Ms. Moyer will meet with the Council Auditor’s Office to determine how that could best be achieved.
In response to a question from the committee about whether BJP bond funds and pay-as-you-go funds were co-mingled and distributed among all of the projects, Marc Stickney of the Treasury Division stated that to the best of his knowledge there were never two separate lists of bond vs. pay-go projects. Judy Garrard reported that the Finance Department tried to keep separate accounting for BJP projects funded from different sources, but the 2005 ordinance that revised and reprioritized the BJP project list comingled projects from all funding sources so they were not tracked separately from that point forward. Ms. Boyer asked Treasury and the General Counsel’s Office to explore this issue further for the next meeting. After further discussion it was determined that the 2005 BJP re-prioritization ordinance applied only to transportation projects, not parks, libraries, or other types of projects. 
Subfunds update
The committee discussed how to deal with cash shortfalls in subfunds that have budget authority in excess of cash, whether by shifting funding from projects with excess cash, infusing General Fund dollars, or finding another source. Council Member Schellenberg suggested that the committee choose a threshold (e.g. $5,000) and close all projects below that amount to utilize any available funds to balance other needs. The Council Auditor’s Office will review and make a recommendation next week regarding an appropriate threshold. Ms. Moyer presented a list of recommended clean-up adjustments to deal with a variety of imbalances. The Finance Department was asked to present a report at the next meeting about how much cash and unallocated budgetary authority exist in Subfund 322 (General Capital Projects); there is approximately $6.5 million available in the fund now, primarily from interest earnings. Ms. Boyer noted that there is a bill pending in Council that proposes to appropriate a portion of that money, so Finance needs to arrive at a firm figure fairly quickly.
The committee discussed close-out of projects with small balances (under $2,000) in Subfund 322 unless there is an active encumbrance on the redistribution of the funds. Ms. Boyer and Ms. Moyer will meet in the next week to arrive at a recommended closure list. 

Chairowman Boyer asked for an analysis of the $4 million currently sitting in Subfund 331, which is the City’s capital grants account. Patti Coleman has developed several reports on the subfund and will share them with Ms. Boyer to see if they address her questions.

Motion: approve the recommendation made by Angela Moyer for clean-ups to Subfunds 31P, 325, 363, 414 and 64P: approved 4-0.
Next meeting
The committee will meet again next Wednesday at 1:15 p.m. The committee will not meet the week of March 25th due to the City election and the fact that Chairwoman Boyer will likely be involved in Election Canvassing Board activities that day.
Meeting Adjourned: 3:08 p.m.

Minutes:  Jeff Clements, Council Research Division
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